Free School Meals Explained

What evidence of benefits should | send with my application?

You do not need to send us proof at the time you apply. We will check your
entitlement for your children’s free school meals securely via the Government'’s
benefits database. To do this we must have your surname, date of birth and your
National Insurance number or National Asylum Seeker reference number. The online

check will only identify if you are eligible for free school meals, no other information
is revealed.

If the check indicates that you are not eligible, this does not necessarily mean that
your children are not entitled to free school meals. The Education Welfare
Benefits team will contact you to discuss this.

How often will | need to apply for free school meals?

As long as you remain eligible, this is an ongoing entitlement and you do not have to
reapply on a regular basis. This includes children who move schools within
Cambridgeshire during the academic year and those pupils moving from year 6 to
year 7. However, we will carry out regular audit checks and if at any time we cannot
confirm you are eligible, we will ask you to provide evidence of a qualifying benefit.

If | am in receipt of Working Tax Credit (WTC) can | claim free
school meals?

Applicants who are receiving Working Tax Credit are not eligible for free school
meals. If you are in receipt of Child Tax Credit only, you will be able to apply for the
free school meal funding. Information on which Tax Credit you are receiving is
stated on your annual Tax Credit Award Notice.

Please note where a parent is entitled to Working Tax Credit during the four week
period immediately after their employment ceases, or after they start to work less
than 16 hours per week, their children are entitled to free school meals.

Can | claim for more than one child on one application form?
Yes, you can apply for all your children on one application.
www.cambridgeshire.qov.uk/freeschoolmeals

How will | know if my application has been successful or
unsuccessful?

If your online application is successful we will:
Send you an email to acknowledge receipt of your application
Write to you to confirm the details of your successful application
Contact your child’s school directly to confirm that your child/children are
eligible for free school meals and advise them of the date that this
commences



What if my child has special dietary needs or is a fussy eater?
Schools offer a wide range of menu choices and are confident there will be

something that your child will eat and enjoy. Further information on school menus is
available

https://www.myschoollunch.co.uk/cambridgeshire/

Secondary School Clothing allowance
The secondary school clothing allowance ended on 31 March 2014.
Please contact your school directly to find out if they are part of a local scheme.
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